

BOARD OF REGISTERED NURSINGPO Box 944210, Sacramento, CA 94244-2100

P (916) 332-3350 | www.rn.ca.gov

LIFO ON THE PARTY OF THE PARTY

August 15, 2025

Arizona College of Nursing Associate Degree Nursing Program

Dear Approved Nursing Program Director or designated contact person:

The California Board of Registered Nursing (Board), at its Board meeting on May 28-30, 2025, agendized the following item at the April 17, 2025, Education/Licensing Committee (ELC) meeting:

8.1 Discussion and possible action regarding ELC recommendations to the Board on agenda items presented at the April 17, 2025, committee, including:

Discussion and possible action regarding a request to accept a feasibility study for new prelicensure nursing program.

The Board voted to accept the recommendation of the ELC to defer taking on the request for acceptance of the study to provide the program applicant an opportunity to provide additional information.

Please be advised that if the revised feasibility study is not accepted, and if the program still wishes to seek approval of the proposed prelicensure nursing program, the program may have to restart with Step 1 of the initial approval procedure described in the document, "Instructions for Institutions Seeking Approval of New Prelicensure Registered Nursing Program."

If further information is needed, please do not hesitate to contact your assigned Nursing Education Consultant as you work to revise your feasibility study.

Sincerely,

Loretta Melby, MSN, RN

Executive Officer

cc: Nursing Program File